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Dear Friends,                                                                                                                                        July & August 2025 
 

JULY – July 12th we had a Pastor’s Breakfast at Pastor Paulo’s church here in Boa Vista.  We challenged each church to do more in 

the evangelization of the churches.  Some are giving out tracts, having special meetings and others are teaching Bible classes.  We had 

a good time of fellowship and food.  Continue to pray for the National Pastors and the churches here in Northern Brazil. 
 

July 19-20 -Bill preached the Anniversary service for Pastor Werlesson.  The  

theme “True Gospel of Christ” Galatians 1:6-17.  The four churches in the 

State of Roraima were represented and it was good to see the people again. 
 

AUGUST – August 10th was Father’s Day in Brazil.  We had 10 Father’s and 

They all received a gift from the church.  We praise the Lord for men that are                                             

serving the Lord.   We attend services with Pastor Rogerio since that was the  

last church we started in Boa Vista.  Some of these men we have known for years and others are new.  

      

                                                                                                                Bill and Sharon 55” Wedding Anniversary August 15, 1970 

                                                                         We praise the Lord that He has allowed us to partner together these “55” years              

                                                                                        and 54 years as Missionaries here in Brazil. The LORD first in our lives. 

                                                                                        We appreciate all the love and preparation that Pastor Rogerio and Zipora 
                                                                                        did to make our “55” very special.  The people of the Alvorada church 

brought                              

                                                                                        food and provided the decorations.  “55” years of marriage in Brazil is 

Amethyst but in the United States it is Emerald.  These are pictures of the four Pastors of the churches we started in the State of 

Roraima. 
 
 

   

  

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Pastor Rogerio e Zipora                           Pastor Eloia e Gecelita                             Pastor Paulo e Edwirgens                         Pastor Werlesson e Vanessa 

 

                                                    

 

 

 

                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                  
                                        
  May God bless each of you that pray and give that we might be your missionaries here in Brazil.  
 

                                                                                                                          Your Missionaries serving in Northern Brazil, 

                                                                                                                                     Bill and Sharon                                                                                                                                                                                               
                                                                                                                           Bill and Sharon Smith 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sent by:  Worth Baptist Church, P.O. Box 15141, Fort Worth, Texas   76119        Field Address: Caixa Postal 2, 69301-970 Boa Vista, Roraima, Brazil, S.A. 

Sent through:  I.B.F.I., P.O. Box 151259 Fort Worth, Texas 76108                            E-mail:billsmith0849@hotmail.com     
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Boa Vista, Roraima The Smith’s 

Missionaries to  Brazil 

     Bill and Sharon  

    We traveled 2 hours to Caracarai to celebrate our “55” Anniversary 

on August 20th.  The church provided food and decorations. We thank 

them for the special service.  Several of the people gave testimonies of 

how they met us and 3 visitors that had been our neighbors told how 

they knew us.  We returned home very tired but very appreciative of all 

they did for us.   

     This is one of the churches we started back in 1978 and we were 

blessed to see the people again.  God is blessing this church.   

      Gecelita and Francisca - two founding members still serving in      

      the church. 


